March 13, 2014



Ms Kirsten Walli
Secretary, Ontario Energy Board
Box 2319, 27th Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto M4P 1E4
boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca


RE: Cedar Point Wind Energy Project OEB File Number EB-2014-0022


Dear Ms Walli:
Re: Board File No.: EB-2014-0022 

Notice of Intervention for Concerned Seniors group in Lambton County
The attached is the Concerned Seniors Group Notice of Intervention in Board proceeding, EB-2014-0022.  Two (2) hard copies of this application have been sent by courier to your attention. 

Yours truly, 

original signed by:
Santo Giorno
RE:  the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, S.O. 1998, c.15  (Sched. B); 

AND RE:  the application by Suncor Energy Products Inc. for leave to construct transmission facilities in the Municipality of Lambton Shores, Lambton County,  Ontario.   EB-2014-0022.
NOTICE OF INTERVENTION 

Concerned Seniors Group in Lambton County

We are a group of retired seniors residing in Lambton County. We are homeowners, taxpayers and electricity ratepayers in the province of Ontario. One member of our group is an electrical engineer with experience in the design and operation of electricity generating systems.

We are:

Santo Giorno

Antoinette Giorno

Audrey Broer

Bob Broer

Pam Ernst

Floyd Maidment

Ed Vanderaa

Marla Vanderaa

Sue Wright

Joe Zanyk


We have a personal interest in the electricity industry since we are paying for their product directly and are also paying indirectly for any government subsidies to energy project developers through our taxes.

We are stakeholders impacted by this project and we wish to have our concerns added to the formal record as stated in Section 4.4 of the Ontario Energy Board Act.

At this time, we are unable to confirm a request for legal cost recovery, but will update this request in the time frame stated in the OEB's Rules of Practice and Procedures.


We are aware of the criteria of approval of this project as defined in Section 96(2) of the Ontario Energy Board Act and in direct reply to the criteria set out in Section. 96(2), it is our intention to present information on:

1. The impact the proposed project will have on the prices paid by ratepayers, and on the reliability of the service.
2. The compatibility or appropriateness of the proposed project with the stated goals of the Government of Ontario regarding environmental stewardship and renewable energy sources.

We also intend to direct interrogatories to the project proponent with focus on the reliability of their energy supply and its impact on the provincial electrical grid.

Our information has been obtained directly from:
1. The Ontario Auditor-General's 2011 report, specifically the section dealing with renewable energy projects.
2. The Independent Electricity System Operator's data.
3. The Ontario Society of Professional Engineers studies.
4. The Minister of Energy's public comments.

Comments and queries about our request can be directed to our principal contacts:

Santo Giorno
6719 Old Mill Road
Camlachie, Ontario
519 – 464 - 8781
santogiorno2525@gmail.com


A second contact will be provided pending the retaining of counsel.



Yours truly
Santo Giorno
